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The replacement of the deteriorated cross frames that are installed are normally just prime coated.  Page 4/54 refers to Item 
513 - Structural Steel, Misc.: Coating System Repair for these items but there is no reference item for this work on the proposal.  
Is this work incidental to the 513 replacement items? 

Question Submitted: 5/17/2010

1) According to CMS 513.04 "Shop painting shall conform to Item 514" therefore a shop coating is incidental to the 

        Item 513 - Replacement of Deteriorated End Crossframes, As Per Plan.   2) For all structural steel damaged by the 

Item 513 - Replacement of Deteriorated End Crossframes, As Per Plan will be touched up according to the plan note 

The Item 513 - Structural Steel, Misc.: Coating System Repair.  The Coating System repair is considered incidental to 

the End Crossframe replacement.

1Question Number:

At plan location 5, Carnegie Ave. Overpass, Bid item number 5, “Removal, Miscellaneous: Underpass Lighting System Removal” 
is to be performed. This overpass has a wood floor that prevents access to the 1 ¼” lighting conduit mounted to the bridge. Is 
this conduit to be replaced? If so how is the removal of the wood floor to be paid for and does it needed to be reinstalled?

Question Submitted: 5/17/2010 2Question Number:

Location 14, CUY-422-0078WS, limits all 258 SY of 519 deck patching to be done with one weekend closure per page 52/54.  
This is almost impossible to perform with only one closure using bag mix since it's over 2 truckloads of material.  Will the State 
accept a Fast Set Ready mix or a MS Ready Mix in lieu of Quick Setting Concrete to help keep the one weekend closure in 
place? 

Question Submitted: 5/18/2010

Will be addressed in an upcoming addendum

3Question Number:
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All prospective bidders, subcontractors, suppliers, materialmen and all others who have an interest in these prebid questions and answers are advised 
that these items are being provided for informational purposes only and are not part of the bidding documents.  If a question warrants a clarification, 

the Department will issue an addenda addressing the request for clarification to all plan holders.  If the Department believes that the bidding 
documents adequately address the request, the contractor will be advised accordingly.


